FEE SYSTEM NETWORK MINUTES

April 24, 2008
Lane County Parole and Probation

In attendance:  Becky Harvey, Baker;  Anne Robbins, Benton; Janet Leep, Coos; Suzette Phillips, Curry; Denise Bosch, Douglas; Sandi Kurry, Jackson; Nola McLennan, Jefferson; Pam Mathes, Klamath/Lake; Kathy Foltyn, Klamath/Lake; Lorene Hart, Lane; Angela Hoak, Lincoln; Leslie Chapman, Linn; Cindy Lootens, Malheur; Julie Denny, Morrow/Umatilla; Donna Holloway, Polk; Lynn Hair, Wasco: Christy Elven, Washington; Vicki Wood, Yamhill; Shannon Miller, Yamhill; Lee Cummins, FAST; Mary Hunt, FAST; Nikki Bennet, DOR; Vladimir Ivashentsev, DOR; Kelli Welch, DOR
  Introductions

 Donna Holloway filled in for Michelle.
Corrections/clarifications to last meeting minutes

 Clarification regarding sending supervision fee accounts to DOR earlier.  This is not a change at this point.  The group is just looking at different options.  
DOR Updates
 Nikki Bennett brought Vladimir Ivashentsev and Kelly Welch to the meeting.  They will be the main people at DOR working on our accounts.  Their contact information is:

Vladimir.E.Ivashentsev@state.or.us 503-947-2153

Kelli.J.Welch@state.or.us 503-945-8804

Nikki also told us that Dorothy Ellis and Stella Tanner both can take our PADV’s Dorothy.L.Ellis@state.or.us and Stella.J.Tanner@state.or.us.
Stimulus Checks
If your client owes money in back taxes the stimulus check will go towards that before the client receives the check.  After the taxes are paid, if there is a balance it becomes an overpayment and DOR can use that towards our DOR accounts.  If our DOR clients do not owe any back taxes we will not receive anything from their stimulus check.

Old Accounts

Margaret Hill has DOR accounts dating back to 1995.  How can she tell what the current balances on these accounts are?  Nikki suggested using the aging report that comes out every month to update the balances.  It is suggested that for old accounts with balances that can’t be verified using the aging report, zero out the balance.

Bank Garnishment

DOR adds $10 to the balance of any account that they are doing a bank garnishment.

Sending Accounts to DOR

There was much discussion about when to submit an account to DOR.  Currently we submit new accounts when a file is discharged.  The question has come up – could we send it earlier?  Nikki reports that DOR has no problem receiving accounts while clients are still being supervised.  If we wanted we could submit accounts when clients are transferred to other counties or placed in local control or an institution.  It is asked that everybody go back and talk to your directors about this idea to get their opinion before the next FSN meeting.  There are several aspects to think about when discussing this issue:
*Clients prepaying and then transferring – who gets the money?

*Transfer a file mid month – which county charges?

*Courts submit cofo’s before we would be submitting our fees so we would be last in line to collect.
*Client goes to LC or institution – submit at that time or wait until o is released?  What if client is released to another county?

*If client transfers several times there will be several small accounts.  First account in is first paid off so it may take longer to receive payment.

*DOR has more resources to obtain a payment.  You might be able to have more of the supervision fees paid from clients who are slow to pay at your office.

DOR practices

When DOR receives an account they send the client a demand letter giving them 30 days to either payoff the account or to set up a payment plan.  They check the client’s employment, DMV records, tax records, and call all phone numbers listed in order to try to contact the client to set up a payment plan.  If the client fails to get a payment plan set up with in the 30 days, garnishment will begin.  At that point it is too late for the client to have a payment plan.  Garnishment can be up to 25% of their wages.

DOR requests

Please use the field on the bottom of the DOR form to separate out the accounts being submitted (i.e.; $300 supv fees, $100 work).  If you have a possible business name it is also helpful.

DOC Updates

ITS is working at getting OIS back up and running.
OOS – Oregon Offender Search

This is a new program that is currently due out mid to late May.  The public would be able to look up clients on the internet.  There are concerns and questions about how much information should be shown on this new system.  Should it be all clients in AS400 or should discharged clients not be visible to the public?  Information that will be available in the new system include: location, descriptive data, caseload, photo, status, admission date, release date and offenses.  People will be able to click on the caseload and bring up the PO’s email or phone number.  There will be some user acceptance testing before ITS sends out an email to let us know it’s ready for use.
 CIS Purchase.
The state has decided to buy a program rather than rewrite AS400.  A 3rd party will look at the decision to confirm that it is the best plan.  RFP’s will then go out and package will be purchased.  Users will need to help with the design of the new system.
Manual Update
 A new manual was sent out this week.  Pages 3, 5, 15 and the table of contents are the only pages that have any changes.  Manette will add to the website.
Round Table

 Suzette Phillips asked that replies to fee questions sent by email be sent to all instead of just the original sender.
 Cindy Lootens asked how to track cofo amounts that change during supervision.  We don’t track as currently we are not required to do so.  Only Restitution, Comp Fines and Community Service Hours are tracked at case closure.  On PPS cases you can use CMPF code to track separately from SC7 (restitution).
 Janet Leep requested a new DMV code in order to charge $5 for an id letter.
 Sandi Kurry keeps getting a ghost record pop up when looking at the fee screen.  It was suggested that she send a ticket to development.
 Kathy Foltyn says thank you for the new WIL (work in lieu) code.  They are giving credit towards supervision fees for clients that complete WIL work.

 Donna Holloway asked where should we be entering notes on accounts?  Use the comment line.
 Angela Hoak asked about a work crew fee.  It was recommended she use the WORK fee.

 Nikki Bennett says that charging a 13.64% fee to accounts being sent to DOR will cover the amount that DOR charges us for the collection of the account.  At this point only a couple counties charge a DOR fee.

Next meeting scheduled for July 24th in Coos County – more info to follow   June.
